
2017-06-20                                                                                               

Dr. Peter Lakatos
1650 Cedar Avenue
Room D16-173.1
Montreal, Quebec
H3G 1A4

email: peter.lakatos@muhc.mcgill.ca

Re:   MUHC Authorization (Quality of Care in IBD / 2017-3178)
 

"Quality of Care Assessment of the MUHC IBD Center: Retrospective and
Prospective Assessment of Quality or Care and Outcome Parameters before and
after Installation of the IBD Center" 

Dear Dr. Lakatos,

We are writing to confirm that the study mentioned above has received all required
institutional approvals.
 
You are hereby authorized to conduct your research at the McGill University
Health Centre (MUHC) as well as to initiate recruitment.
 
Please refer to the MUHC Study number in all future correspondence relating to this study.
 
In accordance with applicable policies it is the investigator’s responsibility to ensure that
staff involved in the study is competent and qualified and, when required, has received
certification to conduct clinical research.
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the support for the
Personne mandatée at personne.mandatee@muhc.mcgill.ca.
 
We wish you every success with the conduct of the research.
 
Sincerely,
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